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What does nonviolence mean in a time of war?

Pt’chang is a group committed to nonviolence.  It’s part of our name – nonviolent community safety group.  I’ve spoken to many people in pt’chang recently who are distressed, angered, and passionate about stopping violence and creating peace.  At our recent peacekeeping training, many people spoke about how important it was for them to be learning about nonviolence at a time when the media, and society, is focused on violence and war.  Nonviolence in a time of war means different things to different people.  I would like to share with you my perspective.

Nonviolence in a time of war means continuing to refuse violence as a solution.  It means opposing terrorist attacks, and bombing in response.  It means condemning other, more subtle forms of violence, such as trade sanctions which leave people hungry, or without medical assistance.

Nonviolence in a time of war means being creative with our options to confront, challenge and reject violence.  It might mean praying, or writing a letter to the paper, or staging an action at the local army recruitment centre, or standing in solidarity at a mosque.  There are thousands of examples of people resisting and rejecting violence, inspirational stories all.

Above all else, nonviolence in a time of war means holding on to a vision of a free, peaceful world.  It means daring to imagine that things might be different, and acting on our vision.

Elvira Griffith

Peacekeeping at ANSWER rally

Pt'chang has been asked to provide an peacekeeping team at a big ANSWER (Act Now to Stop War and End Racism) rally, concert on December 9, at the Treasury Gardens.

This is a great opportunity to do some peacekeeping at a political event rather than legal obs.   Please send in expressions of interest in being part of the team for the day -  and come to a meeting to help plan for it as well - we will need to get along to answer meetings and do some preplanning for this one.

 In the meantime, come along to the rallies in the city for some inspiration and peacekeeping ideas. It's always good to go along to rallies and observe dynamics and see what peacekeeping strategies could be used to create safety. How would peacekeepers operate on a march through the city? - how would we be different from marshals?

 see you there or somewhere else,

 Anthony
Safety projects at Woomera

I went to Woomera recently.  What I saw there was almost beyond belief.  I had heard that detention centres could be equated with prisons or concentration camps, but standing there in the desert, not allowed to come within 500m of people who are seeking asylum from persecution, really drove home how disgraceful Australia’s treatment of people who seek asylum is.  I saw people happy to be remembered, happy to know that they are not forgotten by the rest of the nation.  I saw people being teargassed, ACM staff shooting water cannons into a crowd.  I saw people whose right to safety was not met in their homeland, and was not being met here either.  

I also saw hundreds of people concerned for the people who have come seeking asylum.  People bringing banners, toys, tshirts, paying respect to these people’s journey towards safety.  I saw a lot of hurt, confusion, anger on the part of the activists/supporters.  I saw the potential for arrests and injuries.

There is a plan afoot for a journey to Woomera at Easter next year to highlight and act against the refugee detention centre, and the numerous other things that are happening at Woomera – Nuclear Missile Defence at Pine Gap, Indigenous dispossession, the possibility of a toxic waste dump and a weapons testing range. 
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From the website (www.woomera2002.com) We are making the journey to discover our humanity in the liberation of those who have been dehumanised.  Woomera 2002 will be a kaleidoscope of cascading autonomous actions, media streams and screenings,  workshops, discussions and happenings. People are encouraged to use a diversity of tactics to disrupt the present and create the future.

This kind of action presents a unique opportunity for pt’chang to participate in creating safety.  Many different agendas, many levels of experience, understanding, and the potential for violence, critical incidents, arrests and trauma mean there is a huge space for pt’chang to bring in our skills as peacekeepers, mediators, group builders, debriefers to support activists in the work that they do.  Discussions about pt’chang’s possible role at such an event will start at meetings soon – come along and we can work out what role/s will best create safety at an event with such potential.

Elvira

O3 Legal Observer Team

Before its last minute cancellation, Pt'chang were gearing up to provide a Legal Observer Team at the three day 'O3' Commonwealth Business Forum protests (October 3-5). The protest was against economic over humanitarian globalisation, much the same as last years S11 protests, an influential reason to provide a team of independent and impartial Observers to help maintain our freedom to congregate and protest without fear of violence.  

David and Elvira had put in many hours liaising with various protest-involved people and organisations, including the Victorian Police, contacting volunteers, arranging a training/briefing. day and on-site resources and provisions, before the Forum and subsequent protest was cancelled due to lack of commitment by Commonwealth Heads of Government.  

Thanks to everyone who committed themselves to Observing at the protest. We had 25 people confirmed before the training, a number reflective of  Pt'chang's commitment to everybody having the right to feel safe all the time. 

David Shields

Confest 2001 – 02

At last weeks meeting (14/11/01) we decided not to provide a safety project at ConFest this New Years.  The decision was made primarily because of a low level of interest in co-ordination.  It takes a huge amount of effort to organise events like this.  Thanks to everyone who expressed interest in the project.  I hope you find something else equally exciting to do over the New Years period.  Several trainers are considering running pt’chang workshops there, and we may also do some research on what ConFest attendees think about safety on site, for reference to future projects.  If you’re going to ConFest, and are interested in carrying out some safety surveys, contact Elvira in the office on 9415 6642.  (Tuesdays are best, otherwise leave a message).

Peacekeeping at the Big Sing

On Sunday October 14, Pt'chang provided a four person peace keeping team at the Big Sing, a concert put on to support refugees and asylum seekers. Held at the Melbourne Town Hall, the event was a coming together of orchestral musicians, many different choirs, ethnic music and speakers involved in the support and advocacy for refugees and asylum seekers.

We encountered several cases of exceptional music and singing, though these, happily, posed no safety concerns. Thanks to Melissa, Elvira, David Alderson and David Shields for volunteering to do the event.

Early warning

Earthcore February 9, 2002 – Ozclipse.

Pt’chang has been asked to provide peacekeeping and safety at Ozclipse Earthcore next year. 
There isn’t an Earthcore over New Years, so book Feb 9th into your diary as a peacekeeping dance party spectacular!

 

Nonviolence Workshop

Practising nonviolence, whether in our personal lives or in large-scale political conflicts, breaks cycles of violence and allows conflicts to be resolved in ways that are personally empowering and liberating for everyone involved.  Its methods combine the cultivation of peace within oneself, the building of relationships and respect across barriers that divide people, and the forthright identification of and resistance to oppressive attitudes, behaviours, structures and systems that diminish our lives and our world.   This introductory two-day workshop, run by the Nonviolence Education Collective, is designed for people who want to explore the key ideas, values and methods of nonviolence. Workshop activities draw on the experience and insights of participants. There will be clear presentations of nonviolence theory in areas including power, conflict resolution, nonviolent strategy and tactics, as well as time for personal reflection and discussion. The workshop also draws on historical and contemporary examples of nonviolence in action.

WHEN:  9.30am to 5pm, Saturday 15 December & Sunday 16 December 2001.

WHERE:  Fitzroy Uniting Church, 124 Napier St, Fitzroy.

FACILITATORS:  Jason McLeod, Johanna Le Cornu and Mark Cerin are experienced activists and group facilitators, between them having over thirty years experience in nonviolent groups and campaigns. All three are engaged in nonviolent action to resist the current U.S.-led war in central Asia and the Middle East, and are committed to deepening their personal and spiritual practise of nonviolence.

COST:  Payment is by donation, with each person paying an amount which they can afford and with which they feel comfortable. Payment in the range of $20 - $200 is average. If you can't afford $20, please talk to us about paying less.

BOOKINGS:  Bookings for the workshop will be confirmed on receipt of a deposit of $20. Please make deposit cheque/money order payable to Nonviolence Education Collective and send to NEC, 17 Harrison St, East Brunswick VIC 3057. Bookings close 7 December.

FURTHER INFORMATION:  Please contact Mark Cerin on (03) 9455 0995.

Training 

Pt’chang’s Nonviolent Community Safety & Peacekeeping or Peacekeeping One (PK1) as it’s also known, was run in a new format for the first time during September. The eight-week course was attended by 17 people and was evaluated very favourably. The group bonded very closely throughout the course and many stated that they found the fact that they were attending such a training focusing on nonviolence was somewhat comforting as the events of September 11 unfolded and the ensuing aftermath continued. Many felt that their interest in peace and finding alternatives to violence helped them cope with the distressing world situation. 

The course also gave the training team an opportunity to share facilitation and to develop and improve the agenda throughout the course. For the first time we were able to have regular evaluations that allowed the facilitators to respond to the needs of the group and develop the program to help meet those needs on a week by week basis. Another factor that emerged was the ability of participants in the course to have a full week between sessions in which to reflect on the principles they were learning and to practice developing more skills in peacekeeping and community safety. This allowed them to really deepen in their understanding and awareness of the ideas and skills taught in the course. Another great initiative that was utilised formally for the first time was the use of learning outcomes tied to each topic taught and competency in these skills and ideas being evaluated throughout the training. These were shared with participants so they could also evaluate themselves in relation to these aims, with the goal of increasing their awareness of what they already knew, and what areas they felt they needed to develop more in their continued learning. We also were able to present the participants with Certificates on the final night, to the delight of all! 

In conclusion the training appeared to have been a great success, even bringing in a modest profit for Pt’chang. I would like to acknowledge the training team for their wonderful efforts throughout the course. Also to thank the facilitators and coordinators – Elvira and Vanessa, (both first time facilitating in PK1 and an excellent job!), Carolyn, Anthony, and Melissa. A huge thankyou too to the participants who brought so much wisdom, interest, warmth, and enthusiasm to Thursday nights for the eight weeks. It was a pleasure to work together with you all.

Melissa Noonan – training team

Other Training News

Pt’chang has been receiving more requests for training than we ever have.  Recently, Elvira, Melissa and Vanessa ran workshops for staff of Youth Hostels Australia on dealing with people with challenging behaviours.  We received good feedback from the staff, who appreciated pt’chang’s nonviolent, practical approach.  One of the great things about these trainings is the opportunity for people to share their own stories and tactics for dealing with difficult situations, and for the organisation to look at structural issues around safety, including rosters, access to backup and referrals.
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We want your impressions

The Annual Report Working Group is putting together our report for 2000-2001, and we want your input.  We’re looking for people’s personal experiences within pt’chang.  What has been significant about pt’chang for you?  Why are you involved?  What have your experiences within the group like?  We want the annual report to have some personal stories, as well as general reports.  Send them to us by December 3 to ptchang@office.minihub.org, or PO Box 2127 Fitzroy MDC, 3065.

Pt’chang Finances Report, October 2001.

For an aspect of community-based groups that normally flails, it’s fair to say that Pt’chang’s finances are in relatively good shape.

Currently the account balance is just under $4,500, only a tiny portion of which is already spoken for.  We are ahead of our budget; that is to say, we are better off than we expected to be at this point in time of the financial year.

This happy situation is largely the result of two recent events; the Fran Peavey tour raised an impressive $1,722, and the current Peacekeeping 1 course is set to finish up at about $1,000 profit.  As events like these are fairly unusual, our finances are a little inflated at the moment and will drop back as the financial year progresses.

Overall I conclude that while financial complacency is never called for, neither in this case is panic.

By Roger Barnett, “The Finances Guy”.

Office Administrator

Due to our more comfortable financial situation, pt’chang has been able to appoint Elvira Griffith (that’s me!) as an office administrator.  I’ve been keeping the pt’chang office going for the last 4 months, and am glad to be able to continue to do so.  I will be working here on Tuesdays – feel free to call or stop by to catch up on the latest.  Pt’chang will be paying an honorarium of $100 a month in recognition of the value of having someone committed to working consistently on the organisational side of things.

Meetings

Pt’chang meets fortnightly at our office, 124 Napier St, Fitzroy.  Meetings are our main decision making forums.  We operate by consensus, and welcome everyone who comes along.  Meetings for the rest of the year are November 28 and December 12, after which we’ll take a short break.  If you’re ever unsure, just call the office to find out when the next meetings are.

Pt’chang announce – stay up to date

Our newsletter is still one of the primary ways we keep in contact with our members.  However, as it comes out only about every two months, it isn’t the best forum for quick calls to action, or gathering volunteers for events we only have short notice for.
We do, however, have an announce list.  This is a list of people we can email (usually less than once a fortnight) with information about upcoming events.  It’s not a discussion list, like the e-group, so it won’t swamp you inbox.  To join, send an email to ptchang@office.minihub.org 

thanks :

David Shields and Elvira Griffith for all their work on the O3 Legal Observation Team.

Vanessa Toy, Melissa Noonan, Elvira Griffith, Carolyn Shurey and Anthony Kelly for training 17 people in peacekeeping over the last 8 weeks

Leesa Marie Spencer for work in the office.

Jen Edge for organising for training in submission writing for pt’chang volunteers.


Roger Barnett for his ongoing management of Pt’chang’s finances.

Brian Herliny and Anthony Kelly for work on the website.

Anna Thompson for helping get the last newsletter out.

Damien Kearney & Andrew Bonfield for getting this newsletter out. 

David Shields for doing such wonderful work co-ordinating peacekeeping at this weekend’s Earthcore.

incoming : training, workshops & events

November 2001

Earthcore : peacekeeping, peace-building and safety teams at this thumpin’ summer dance party.

where : Mount Disappointment

when : November 24 – 25
December 2001

ANSWER rally : peacekeeping and safety teams at an anti-war, anti racism rally

where : Treasury Gardens, Melbourne

when : December 9, 12 – 4pm.
December 2001

Annual General Meeting : last meeting for the year.  Presentation of the Annual Report, drinks & snacks

where : 124 Napier St, Fitzroy

when : December 12, 6:30pm

February 2002

Earthcore : peacekeeping, peace-building and safety teams at this thumpin’ summer dance party.

where : tbc

when : February 9 & 10.



if undeliverable please return to:
Pt’chang – PO Box 2172 Fitzroy MDC 
victoria australia 3065
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